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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee
11th September 2019
Present:
Councillors:
S Allan, M Cullum, B Duke, A Higgs





J Tasker, D Watson
Officer: 
A Hopkins Clerk to the Council


Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




S Swinburn



Members of the Public: 1


79/19
Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
There were none

b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none


80/19
Room Hire Policy

Following the decision to remove free room hire for staff and tenants a simplified Room Hire Policy was discussed.


It was agreed that free multiple hire by the community should not happen as this prevents other bookings, each application should stand alone.


An evening rate the same as the weekend rate would apply.


Tenants would be charged the discounted rate for business use, subject to the Clerk checking leases.


Councillors would be eligible for free use as long as the use was for their ITC role.


It was agreed the Clerk would administer the process of applications for free hire following revisions to the application form.

The current grant fund would also need to be split between free use grants and Section 137 grants at budget setting.


Resolved

That the Room Hire Policy be approved, and that a revised application form for free community use be brought to a future meeting.

81/19
Under 18 Burials


The Committee discussed the Governments Policy to have free under 18 burials, this was to help families out at a difficult time and not to increase funeral poverty. A fund was being made available to make this happen.


Undertakers and other authorities were already providing this free so a decision was made not to apply any fee.
Resolved 
That under 18 burials be free (single depth grave only).

82/19
External Audit Report

The Council had received it’s External Audit report for 2018/2019 with no issues raised.

83/19
Monthly Finance Update

The Clerk presented the monthly finance report and predicted year-end out-turn for August.

84/19
Lighting Quotes for Burton Hall

3 lighting quotes had been received to change the lighting in the Burton Hall.

Concerns were raised whether this improved the lighting in the hall or just replaced the existing old fittings with modern ones.


Resolved
That Holls be invited in to discuss.

85/19
Financial Regulations
The Clerk informed the Committee of a revised model Financial Regulations by the National Association of Local Councils.
A review of the Councils current regulations was required and this document would assist in that process.

Resolved

That revised Financial Regulations be brought back to a future meeting..
Meeting closed at 18:40

